STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING, AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

Date:

September 8, 2021
Time:

10:30 a.m.

Place:
The Board of HVACR meeting was held via teleconference (US‬ +1 208-907-5480‬ PIN: ‪871 402 772#‬).
Members Present: 
Brian Hamilton, Chair, Master HVACR Contractor
Ezio Rebechi, Master HVACR Contractor
Grant G. Gotlinger, Master Electrician



Amadou Magazi, Master HVACR Contractor




Michael Giangrandi, Master HVACR Contractor
Members Absent:
Richard C. Ludlow, Master Plumber
Staff Present:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanic Licensing Boards

Kimberly S. Ward, Assistant Attorney General, Deputy Counsel to DOL
Sean Heeter, Administrative Officer

Staff Absent:

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Guests Present:
None 
Call to Order
Chairman Hamilton called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 10:34 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
Members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on July 14, 2021. Upon Mr. Rebechi’s Motion and Mr. Magazi’s second, the motion was unanimously carried to approve the minutes without amendment or correction.
Complaint Committee Report
Mr. Heeter reported that the Complaint Committee (“Committee”) met at 9:30 AM via teleconference.  The Committee has seven (7) complaints are still under investigation.
Closed Complaints

Investigation
   
Pre-charge
     
Criminal Charges





HVAC 200025






HVAC 200039






HVAC 210041




HVAC 210042




HVAC 210043




HVAC 210044





HVAC 220001

Upon Mr. Rebechi’s Motion and Mr. Magazii’s second, the Board unanimously carried to approve the findings of the Complaint Committee.

Application Review Committee
There were no applications to review at this time.
Review of Examination Statistics and License Totals
Ms. Bailey reported the following PSI exam statistical summaries for the month of August, 2021:
                         Candidates Tested      Passed

Failed
Pass %

	Total
	36
	13
	23
	36%


Cumulative

	Total
	430
	160
	270
	37%


Testing to date

	Total
	 10829
	4711
	6118
	44%


There are currently 20,126 active licensees.

Executive Director’s Report

Ms. Bailey thanked the Board members for their attendance.  She stated that she interviewed candidates for two open positions within the Mechanical Licensing Boards Unit and is looking forward to making an offer to selected candidate(s) this week.  She also thanked her staff for filling in, and for Counsel Ward for attending the meeting in Counsel Kinstler’s absence.  She requested that all Board members notify her or Mr. Heeter as soon as possible if they will be absent for a Board meeting, and that it is important to know if there is a quorum prior to the start of the meeting.  She stated that she understands that emergencies may occur, or that attendance may change, but advanced notice to staff of attendance will allow staff to notify Bord members whether a quorum is expected.
Chairman Hamilton reiterated the importance of communicating with staff if a member will be absent in order to avoid having the teleconference call when there is not a quorum.  He asked members to please let staff know prior to the start of the meeting if they will be absent after previously confirming their attendance via email.
Old Business
Ms. Bailey stated there was no old business to be considered.  She stated that Counsel Kinstler could not be present for this meeting, but that she had, at the Board’s request, compiled a survey of the HVACR licensure requirements for the 50 states.  Ms. Bailey asked the Board to review the list to see what other states require.  Ms. Bailey thanked Counsel Kinstler for all of her hard work in researching and compiling the list.
Chairman Hamilton thanked Counsel Kinstler and stated the list will be very helpful moving forward.
New Business
Ms. Bailey advised the Board that she recently attended the National Association of State Contractor Licensing Agency conference.  Attendees discussed at length the importance of attracting youth into the trades.  She stated there was a great presentation that outlined how different generations apply for jobs, and that many young people find and apply for employment opportunities online or through social media.  Ms. Bailey also stated that she has had numerous inquiries regarding the possibility of taking an exam in Spanish.  She stated that she will speak with her point of contact at PSI to determine the cost to offer a license exam in a foreign language.  Chairman Hamilton stated that he believes it would be very beneficial to offer, at a minimum, the sheet metal license exam in Spanish.  Ms. Bailey stated that she will begin the process to obtain a quote from PSI and will bring it before the Board when she has more information.
Correspondence
None to be considered.
Counsel’s Report
Ms. Bailey stated that she appreciates Counsel Ward for attending the meeting in Ms. Kinstler’s absence.  Counsel Ward thanked the Board for allowing her to attend the meeting.

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Hamilton reiterated the importance of notifying staff if they will be in attendance or absent for a Board meeting.  He went on to say that the sooner staff and Board members are notified whether there will be a quorum, the better it will be for Board members, staff, and members of the public.
Closed Session

The Board did not meet in closed session. 

Adjournment
With no further business, upon Mr. Gotlinger’s Motion and Mr. Giangrandi’s second, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the September 8, 2021 meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration Contractors at 10:46 a.m.





Approved without corrections






Approved with corrections
Brian Hamilton, Chairman
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